
Title:  Making a difference at Nob Hill Elementary 
 
Nob Hill Elementary is in its second year of implementing the PBIS intervention program 
Check-In/Check-Out (CICO).   Students nominated for the program have the opportunity to 
check in with an adult each morning to set a daily goal and receive encouragement.  Teachers 
provide feedback on a point sheet throughout the day.  At the end of the day the student checks 
out with an adult to discuss how the day went.  The point sheet is sent home for the parents to 
review, then sign and return with their child the next day.   
 

 
CICO student with mentor 
 
Although CICO is not a new intervention, Nob Hill’s implementation of the program is.  In a 
typical school, students check in and out with the office staff or counselor.  At Nob Hill, each 
student has a mentor.   Teachers, paraprofessionals, cooks, office staff, counselors-all are 
invited to make a difference by mentoring a student in need.  In addition to daily check in and 
out times with students, staff mentors keep records of daily and monthly report data, and attend 
monthly mentor meetings.   



 

    Monthly CICO mentor meeting 

For students in Kindergarten, first, and second grades, Nob Hill uses an innovative electronic 
version of CICO so that the younger students do not have to manage the point sheet forms.  
The homeroom and reading teachers can assign and review points online.  Mentors and parents 
also share access to the program either online or with a free phone application.  Points can be 
immediately reviewed along with any teacher or mentor comments. 
 

 

Electronic CICO behavior graph 



PBIS experts list many benefits of the CICO program, including improving student behavior, 
motivation, and accountability.  These improvements ultimately lead to the long-term goals of 
maintenance-free responsible behaviors, good habits, and sustained effort.  The mentors at Nob 
Hill share some compelling reflections of their experience with the CICO program:  

“I look forward to finding a reason to celebrate with my student regularly.  Reminding him that 
he is a good kid and we care about him seems to improve his attitude at school.”  Joy Haughton, 
Paraprofessional 

 “My experience as a mentor has been great! I enjoy the program’s focus on positive interactions. 
I feel connected to the students I mentor and that makes me feel more connected to the school as 
a whole.  We refer to our school as a family and the CICO program reflects that value. Kate 
Lara, Office Assistant 

“The kids have really responded to the CICO program. They are taking better ownership in their 
decisions and are excited to see the big smiles of their CICO teacher!”  Brad Schultz, 1st grade 
teacher 

  “The growth that we are seeing is amazing. I have students this year who are receiving positive 
feedback regularly, and staying out of the office. I appreciate the conversations that students are 
now having with me about how they think their day is going, what they can do to stay on track, 
or how they can change to improve the rest of their day!”  Beth Tamblyn, 4th grade teacher 

 “The CICO process is great for transitioning from evaluator-assessment to self-assessment.  
Eventually the student would hypothetically be able to fill-in his/her own score without the 
prompting of any staff member.  The point is to have a student who takes pride in his/her own 
sense of responsibility.” –Philip Roberts, 5th grade teacher 

What is even more compelling is the response of the students participating in the CICO program, 
which makes the effort worthwhile.  A kindergarten student from Kathryn Barnick’s class was 
recently overhead exclaiming, “I’ve been on Purple three days in a row now!”  This is in 
reference to the highest achievement on the class behavior chart.  A fifth grade student recently 
shared with the assistant principal, “I haven’t gotten a referral since I started checking in and 
out.” 

The staff mentors at Nob Hill Elementary are committed to making a lasting difference in the 
lives of their students.  Wendy Wickersham, first grade teacher, sums up the purpose of the 
program, “CICO lets kids know that someone other than their teacher cares about them and their 
choices.  Sometimes that extra person checking on them and showing them that they care can 
make the biggest difference in that child’s life.”  

 


